
 

 
April 2022 

Dear Pastors and Praying Friends, 
Thank you so much for your faithfulness to prayerfully and financially support our 

family! We are so excited about all that God is doing and we’ve had a great couple of 
months since our last prayer letter. We’ve had a very full schedule with many miles 
traveled and the Lord has been so gracious to give us safety and to continue to increase 
our financial support. We are up to 75% promised support and we are so thankful for the 
Lord’s faithfulness to connect us with all the wonderful churches that we’ve had the 
privilege to be in.  

In our last prayer letter we asked you to please pray for a Reach the World Youth 
Conference that we would be hosting in Floral City, FL. We thank you so much for your 
prayers! The Lord gave us a wonderful conference with over 100 young people in 
attendance. We praise the Lord for the opportunity to challenge them for world missions 
and to see many of them burdened to do more for the cause of Christ. Our family has also 
had the privilege to preach and sing in 5 school chapel services since the beginning of the 
year. Please pray that God will grow the seeds that have been planted and that He will 
send forth labourers into His harvest! 

We ask that you pray for us as we prepare for the 2nd annual Reach the World 
Youth Conference at the headquarters of Macedonia World Baptist Missions on June 18th. 
We are looking for God to do a great work again this year. If you would like more 
information or to register your young people for this special day, please visit 
www.mwbm.org. We will also be involved in two missions camps in the coming weeks. 
One next week in Missouri, and one in June in Alabama. We are so thankful for the 
opportunity to challenge young people in the area of missions, while traveling on 
deputation. Please pray that the Lord will continue to work in hearts and that the next 
generation will surrender their lives to Him! 

The next several weeks will have us traveling to TN, MO, GA, NC, SC, FL, and AL. 
Please continue to pray for safety as we travel and that the remainder of our support will 
come in quickly. We desire to head out west to be a help to our missionaries, but really 
need to finish raising our support first. We have two missionaries that are nearing the end 
of their deputation and will be heading out to Utah and California in the coming months. 
Please pray that we can finish deputation so that we can be a help to them as they begin 
their works in the Southwest USA. There is a great work to do and so little time to do it! 
Let’s be found busy when our Lord comes to call us home! 

 
Thank you again for your faithful prayers and support! 
Nathan, Kelly, Luke, Logan, and Leah Saunders 
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